
Lee Nattress Accepts Post 
Wi th Orthopaedic Surgeons 

On April 1,1966, LeRoy Wm. Nat­
tress, Jr., assumed the position of 
full-time consultant to the American 
Board of Orthopaedic Surgery (AB-
O S ) , after serving in this capacity on 
a part-time basis since 1959. 

Mr. Nattress was Executive Direc­
tor of the American Board for Cer­
tification in Orthotics and Prosthetics, 
Inc. from July 1960 until his resigna­
tion from that office on March 31, 
1966. He had earlier served as As­
sistant Executive Director and Ex­
aminations Director for the Certifica­
tion Board. He was a co-author in 
1956 of course books in above-knee 
prosthetics published by UCLA, and 
has been a frequent contributor to the 
Orthopedic and Prosthetic Appliance 
Journal, the Mark of Merit, and Fa­
cility Facts. Mr. and Mrs. Nattress 
and their three small children plan to 
make their home in Chicago. 

Mr. Nattress received a B.A. de­
gree from Hope College, Holland, 
Michigan; an M.A. in education 
(counseling and guidance) from the 
University of California, Los Ange­
les; and is currently a candidate for 
the Doctor of Education degree at 
American University, Washington, 
D.C. 

In his new position, Mr. Nattress 
is establishing an office of research 
in medical education for orthopaedic 
surgeons. He also will continue his 
work with the American Academy of 
Orthopaedic Surgeons in developing 
new evaluation techniques in coopera­
tion with the Committee on Graduate 
Education and its subcommittee on 
Examinations and Evaluation which, 
each year, administers an In-Train­
ing Examination to all orthopaedic 
residents in the United States. Mr. 

Nattress served as a consultant in the 
establishment of this examination in 
1963. 

In accepting this position with 
ABOS, Mr. Nattress is undertaking 
a pioneer activity. To date, nine uni­
versities have established offices of 
research in medical education; how­
ever, ABOS is the first of the nineteen 
medical specialty boards to become 
involved, in this way, in medical edu­
cation. One reason for the ortho­
paedic surgeons' interest in education 
is that 60 percent of the residents 
now in training are in non-university-
affiliated centers. This percentage is 
expected to increase and, therefore, 
if the training of orthopaedic sur­
geons is to be maintained at an ef­
fective level, the non-university pro­
grams must keep abreast of the uni­
versity programs in the methods and 
techniques of education. 

In establishing this office, the 
American Board of Orthopaedic Sur­
gery is further demonstrating its long­
standing concern for determining 
competency in orthopaedic surgeons. 
Due to this concern, ABOS became 
involved in a research program with 
the University of Illinois' Center for 
the Study of Medical Education, in 
which the certification process and 
manpower needs in orthopaedic sur­
gery are being investigated. Mr. Nat­
tress is working closely with the Uni­
versity of Illinois on this project 
which was initiated in 1964 and is to 
be completed in 1968. 

Mr. Nattress has accepted an ap­
pointment to teach in the Prosthetic-
Orthotic Education Program at 
Northwestern University and is con­
tinuing as a consultant to the Inter-
provincial Association of Prosthetists 
and Orthotists of Canada. 


